

TOWN OF AVON

2021 MAY 11 P 1: 06

TOWN CLERK

Conservation Commission 65 East Main Street, Avon, MA 02322

Kevin Mooney, Chairperson Christopher Canducci, Member Edward J Mekjian, Vice Chairperson John J Costa, Member

March 11, 2021

Members Present: Kevin Mooney, Edward Mekjian, John Costa

Absent: Christopher Canducci

Others Present: Kya Murray, Recording Secretary; Chris Lucarelle, Peter Richer, Ed Conley,

Karlis Squet from the Waste Management Team joined.

Mr. Mooney opened the meeting at 7:00 p.m.

Mr. Mooney announced that pursuant to Governor Baker's March 12, 2020 Order suspending certain provisions of the Open Meeting Law, G.L. c. 30A, §18, and the Governor's March 15, 2020 Order imposing strict limitations on the number of people that may gather in one place, this meeting of the Conservation Commission is being conducted via remote participation. No in-person attendance of members of the public was permitted, but every effort was made to ensure that the public can adequately access the proceedings as provided for in the Order. Chairman Mooney reminded the viewing audience that persons who would like to view this meeting while in progress may do so by joining the Zoom link for the videoconference.

Approval of Minutes

Mr. Mekjian made a motion, seconded by Mr. Costa to approve the following minutes: December 17, 2020, January 14, 2021, February 18, 2021 and January 22, 2021. Roll call: Mr. Mooney voted aye; Mr. Mekjian voted aye; Mr. Costa Voted Aye. Motion carries.

Keolis

Issue a positive determination on the wetlands. They didn't have an accurate water layout of the district because the area identified for herbicide spraying overlays one of the Town's water

sources. The other problem is they couldn't get a straight answer out of the applicant when asked what chemicals will be used on the tracks over the drinking water. Discussion was held to draft a letter that concerns the town and send it to DEP.

Waste Management

Chris Lucarelle, Peter Richer Ed Conley, Karlis Squet from the Waste Management team proposed to expand the facility at 20 Ledin Ave and wanted the commissions input moving forward with the project.

Adjournment

A motion was made by Mr. Costa, seconded by Mr. Mekjian to adjourn the meeting. Roll call: Mr. Mooney voted aye; Mr. Mekjian voted aye; Motion carries Meeting Adjourned at 8:30

Kevin P. Mooney

Chairperson